Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2015
Saginaw Valley Research and Extension Center, Frankenmuth, Michigan
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 8:00 a.m.
Those in attendance were:

Michigan Bean Commission:



John Krick




Commissioner - PRAB


John Densmore




Commissioner - PRAB



Greg Ackerman 




Commissioner – PRAB


Clint Stoutenburg 




Commissioner – PRAB


Ross Voelker




Commissioner – PRAB-A

Allen Bischer




Commissioner – PRAB-A
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Keith Martus
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Guests included:  Mike Van Hoost, Mark Zimmer, Kevin Clarke, Evan Wright, Jeff Bernia, Randy Bauer, Chad Bauer, Adam Farmer, Eric Rosenbrock, Mark Uebersax, Andrew Porter, Fred Springborn, Jim Kelly, Karen Cichy, Tom Vansickle, Ryan Dellar and Duane Dellar  

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Chairman Hensler.  

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.  A motion was made to approve the agenda as printed by Greg Ackerman with support from John Densmore.  Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from August 26, 2014 we presented for review.  Ackerman moved to accept minutes as presented.  Densmore supported.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  YTD Monthly Financial Report was presented for review.  Martus moved to accept the financials as presented.  Densmore supported.  Motion passed.

Grower Relations:  Cramer and Varner commented on the need and intention to add signage to variety plots.  It was agreed that this would be beneficial.

Cramer commented on the desire to include “youth” in the plot program.

Varner intends to publish a plot tour schedule in the next few weeks.

The winter meeting schedule for 2015 – 16 will be very similar to the 2014-15 schedule.  

Public Comment:  Chairman Hensler welcomed the guests and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  Hensler thanked the members of PRAB and guests for attending the meeting.  

Following introductions, each PRAB member and each guest was asked to comment on the various aspects of dry bean production on their individual farms.  Row spacing, population, fertility, rolling, white mold control, desiccation and harvest methods were all included in the discussion.  Several comments included mention of weed control, foliar feeding, cover crops, tillage, and of course weather.  Disease discussions focused on root rot and white mold.

Research Director Varner comments on this year’s SCBG and the focus on Harvest Aids.  Our next application will focus on overall dry bean health including most of the issues mentioned above.  

Hensler thanked the group for sharing their experiences and participating.  

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 p.m.
Paul Horny generously treated the group to a great meal.

Respectfully submitted,

Joe Cramer, MBC Executive Director

